
The Town of Moriah Town Board held a Public Hearing on Wednesday, January 6, 2021 at 

9:45am on the Town Hall Improvement Project at the Town of Moriah Court House, 42 Park 

Place, Port Henry, New York. 

 

Present: Thomas Scozzafava  Supervisor 

  Paul Salerno   Councilman 

  Tom Anderson  Councilman 

  Matt Brassard   Councilman 

   

Absent: Nathan Gilbo   Councilman 

 

Others Present:  Bill Trybendis and Rose French-Town Clerk. 

 

Supervisor Scozzafava called the Public Hearing to order at 9:45am by saluting the flag. 

 

He then read the legal notice calling for the Public Hearing.  He then stated that we did not 

receive any written comments from the public.  He said the purpose of this meeting was for 

public comment and due to COVID the public is not allowed to attend.  The meeting is live on 

the Town Facebook page; comments can be taken that way.  The project includes a ramp, foyer 

enclosure and a handicap bathroom on the back of the Town Hall.  Fred Keil, Architect has sent 

the plans to the State Historic Preservation Office and they have approved the improvements.  

Hopefully the project will start in early Spring.  The Supervisor asked Bill Trybendis if there 

were any public comments and Bill said no.  The Supervisor then asked the Board if they had 

any comments and Councilman Anderson stated this was already discussed at a previous board 

meeting and the Supervisor said yes. 

 

  

 

The Hearing closed at 9:49am. 

 

___________________________________ 

       Town Clerk 


